FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
This is a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 regarding the use of restraint in special schools. 

For each academic year from 2018-2021, please can you provide the following data:

1. The total number of incidents of restraint that took place in special schools and alternative provision sites in the local authority, and how many of these resulted in a physical injury to a child or young person?
Please find the information held attached.  Some schools do not share this data with the Council and have their own reporting methods.  Information regarding injuries as a result of a hold is also not held by Leicester City Council.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held
2. The total number of incidents of seclusion that took place in special schools and alternative provision sites in the local authority, and how many of these resulted in a physical injury to a child or young person?
Again, this information is not held by Leicester City Council, therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.
3. Do staff at special schools and alternative provision sites in the local authority receive regular training in the use of restraint?

a. If the above answer is yes, which type of training or provider is used, and how regularly (for instance, is it annual, biannual, or upon starting a staff role)?
Schools use Team Teach and are accredited every three years. 

Please break down the data for questions 1 and 2 by academic year, i.e. 2018/19, 2019/20, 2020/21, and 2021/22 (so far). 
Information prior to 2019/20 is not held in a reportable format and it is not feasible to collate the data requested within the 18 hour limit prescribed by the Act.  
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

Staff would need to locate and trawl through archived paper records to establish if holds were used and recorded in an SEN or PRU setting requiring many hours of officer time. This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
